
                                                       

 

March 2015 

Newsletter of Fairlington Glen 

The Glen Echo 

The Glen Echo  is published month-

ly.  Our editor is always looking for 

ideas or input.  If you have some-

thing to put in the newsletter, please 

e-mail Jay Yianilos at                   

jasonyianilos@yahoo.com. 

 

The Glen Echo is published online on the Glen’s web site, at 

http://www.fairlington.org/glennewsletters.htm  

To be notified by e-mail when the latest edition is published, with 

a link to the newsletter, give us your e-mail address by signing-up 

for Glen Alerts via the Glen’s web site.  Your e-mail address will 

be used only for official Glen business.   

Don’t Hurry, Be Happy 
At the February 11 meeting of the Fairlington Citizens Association (FCA), Captain Stu Ellis, Third District 

Commander with the Arlington County Police Department (ACPD), spoke to the community and answered 

questions.  One resident raised the issue of vehicles in Fairlington not stopping at stop signs and driving 

above the posted 25 mph speed limit.  Days later, I experienced the problem firsthand. 

It’s worth noting that a few years ago I received a ticket from the ACPD for not coming to a complete stop 

at a Fairlington stop sign.  I paid the near $100 fine and have stopped completely at every stop sign both 

within and outside our neighborhood ever since.  And I routinely obey the posted speed limits in our com-

munity.  However, one cold morning in February my stopping and my safe speeds irked another driver. 

I was traveling home from lunch in Shirlington on a weekday when I noticed a blue compact car riding my 

bumper.  The occupants of that car were apparently in a hurry and didn’t care for my cautious driving.  As I 

drove down S. 34th and S. Stafford streets, the driver and her companion followed close by and proceeded 

to express their discontent with my full stops.  Then they proceeded to continuously honk their horn at me 

as if I was somehow blocking or stopping them from getting to their destination.  The driver raised her 

hands in the air to show me her disgust.  And to all of this I just chuckled. 

Why are we in such a hurry anyways?  Why do some choose to ride our roads as if this were the Daytona 

International Speedway?  Why do most think “stop” simply means “slow” or “roll?” 

Some nearby neighborhoods have signs that say “drive like your kids live here.”  I’m not a parent, but I’m 

an uncle to four nephews and a niece.  And like it or not, I will drive like they live here.  I cannot make you 

slow down or stop completely, but when you’re behind me just know that I’m obeying the law.  The law 

and the safety of our residents comes before I will ever hurry to anywhere.       

Jay Yianilos / Board President 
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New Pool Contract Signed 

At its February 10 meeting, the Fairlington Glen Board of Di-
rectors approved a three-year contract for pool operations 
with Atlantic Pool Service of Annandale, a new contractor for 
the Glen.  Annual costs are $38,000 for 2015, $36,850 for 
2016, and $37,587 for 2017.   

The Board wishes to thank our long-time contractor Neptune 
Aquatics of McLean for their many years of service to the 
Glen.  Neptune did not submit a bid for a new contract. 

The Glen pool is scheduled to open on Saturday, May 23. 

Let The Bidding Begin 
The Board also agreed to have our engineering consultants, Restoration Engineering, Inc. (REI), 

begin the bidding process for 2015 roof replacement work in the Glen.  Procedures and contract 

specifications have been worked out to avoid problems that arose last year. 

Four buildings in two courts are scheduled for partial roof replacement.  They are: 

Court 9 

3525-3533 (front) and 3535-3549 (front) 

Court 10 

4301-4309 (front) and 4323-4343 (back) 

Street Light Repairs Needed 

Three street lights in the Glen were reported to Dominion Virginia Power for repairs, and at this 

time only one of those lights still needs to be fixed.  That light, on S. 36th Street near Court 10, 

has been tagged by the utility for repair work. 

You may have also noticed a large number of street lights dark on King Street between Quaker 

Lane and the I-395 overpass.  According to the City of Alexandria, a problem with an underground 

electric cable has caused these outages.  Dominion Virginia Power will make the necessary repairs; 

however, the process may take several weeks. 

Get Ready To Spring Forward 

On Sunday, March 8, we return to Daylight Saving Time.  That means at 2:00am 

please set your clocks forward one hour.  You’ll lose an hour of sleep that night, 

but gain daylight in the afternoon. 

The picturesque entrance to the Glen pool. 
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What To Do After A Sewer Backup 

If sewage begins to overflow your basement floor drains and toilet, the very first thing to do is to 

ask everyone in your building to stop using water, except for the outside faucets.  This will keep 

water from draining into the sewer pipes and thereby worsening the backup. 

Next, call a plumber.  Dwyer Plumbing or McDaniel Service Inc. are both quite familiar with plumb-

ing problems in the Fairlington area.  Do not contact the Glen’s onsite crew unless you cannot 

reach a plumber.  After you call a plumber, contact Cardinal Management using the contact infor-

mation at the back of each newsletter. 

When the plumber arrives, ask for a written report detailing the location of the blockage, the com-

position of the blockage (paper towels, hair, etc.), and whether there is a defective or damaged 

pipe.  If the plumber inspected the line with a camera, ask for a copy of the video disk. 

If the cause of the problem is defective pipe (breaks, bends, tree roots, etc.) in sewer pipes that 

are under the building slab our outside of the building’s footprint, the Glen will reimburse you for 

the plumbing bill, fix the pipes, and repair damage to your unit per the By-Laws. 

If the cause of the problem is due to a blockage caused by items that should not be flushed down 

Glen toilets or put down Glen drains, then the co-owner is responsible. 

Fats, Oils, and Grease — Oh My! 

Fats, oils, and grease cannot only clog your arteries, but they can also clog sanitary sewer pipes. 

When poured down a drain, butter, cooking oil, lard, and meat scraps can form large chunks of 

grease that ultimately block the sewer pipes and result in sewage backups.  These items should 

never be put down a drain or toilet in Fairlington. 

Instead, keep an empty metal can or glass jar and pour cooking grease into the container.  Allow 

the grease to cool before throwing it into your household trash.  Also, use paper towels to wipe 

out the remaining grease from a cooking pan prior to washing.  And place liquid oils in a sealable 

container before disposing in your household trash. 

Home Show & Garden Expo Coming 

If you’re looking to make improvements inside your home, the 2015 Arlington Home Show & Gar-

den Expo will offer plenty of ideas, free classes, and workshops.  The 9th annual event will be Sat-

urday, March 7 from 10:00am to 5:00pm at the Thomas Jefferson Community Center, 3501 2nd 

Street in Arlington. 

The show is sponsored by the Columbia Pike Revitalization Organization and the Arlington County 

Housing Division.  For more information, go to http://www.arlingtonhomeshow.org. 
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THE 

GLEN 

10  

10 Q’s & 

A’s 

 with 

Patrick 

Walsh 

 

Get to know your neighbors in the Glen each month through this feature we call the Glen 10.  Please 

email the editor if you’d like to nominate one of your neighbors for an upcoming Glen 10 interview. 

 

1.  Where are you originally from and what brought you to Virginia? - “Originally, I’m from 

Houghton Lake, MI - home of the bobcats.  In 2001 I started graduate school at Georgetown, 

which is the reason I moved to this area.”  

2.  After living nearby in Del Ray, you made the move to Fairlington a few years ago.  What 

attracted you to this fine neighborhood?  - “A friend of mine lived in Fairlington, and she loved 

it.  I found a rental two years ago in the Glen and decided that it was the perfect set up.” 

3.  You’re a relatively new co-owner here after having been a renter of the same Barcroft 

model.  What was the transition like?  - “The transition has been easy so far.  I pay a bank in-

stead of a landlord.  One change - I find it much easier to make small improvements to the prop-

erty.” 

4.  Besides paying a mortgage and your monthly assessment dues, how else is being a co

-owner different than being a renter? - “Well, I have always enjoyed living here.  Being an own-

er, though, does incentivize me to get more involved in the management of the community.  For 

instance, soon after I bought the apartment I attended my first community meeting (2014 Annual 

Meeting).  Also, being an owner I can now invest in my back patio.”  

(continued on page 5) 

 

Court 12’s Pat Walsh and his fiancé Diane visiting West Point, NY. 
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5.  What made you stay here and invest in the Glen?  “The Glen is such an easy place to live.  It 

is peaceful and quiet and it is very well kept.  It also has great amenities.  The fact that there is a 

beautiful community pool, tennis court and a playground within steps of my back porch is awesome.  

I do not think there is any other place in the area that offers the same caliber of amenities.  And my 

neighbors in the Glen are great.  There is a real sense of community here, which I think does not 

exist in other developments outside of Fairlington.  So it was a very easy decision to stay here and 

invest.” 

6.  Tell us a bit about your background.  Where did you go to school and what do you do for 

a living?  “Well, I am a very proud Marquette alumnus.  I went to Marquette for undergraduate, 

where I majored in Mechanical Engineering.  I enjoyed Milwaukee so much that I stayed there post 

graduation for five years working as a machine designer.  I moved out here when I started MBA 

school at Georgetown.  Currently, my brother Stewart and I run our own business doing patent re-

search and administrative services.” 

7.  You live with your brother and you both work from home.  How does that situation work 

out for the two of you?  “For me, working from home works well because I enjoy the flexibility.  I 

can work when I need to, and I can do errands like the gym and shopping when the roads and busi-

nesses are not too busy.  Also, the Barcroft design provides more than enough space for each of us 

to have our work areas.  It is actually very easy to work at home.” 

8.  Rumor is there are some personal changes on the way.  Please tell us about your fiancé.  

When are you planning to get married?  “Diane is from New Jersey and she has a lot of home 

state pride, so I’ve permanently shelved all of my New Jersey jokes.  She went to school at the Uni-

versity of Pennsylvania, the University of Virginia, and Columbia University.  She works for the gov-

ernment in the area of finance, and she enjoys her job.  Diane loves the beach and the pool.  Not 

surprisingly, you should see her a lot this summer at our community’s pool.  Also, like me, Diane en-

joys taking walks in the evening.  She is very much looking forward to moving here, and Diane will 

be moving here very soon because our wedding day is in April.  We are getting married in Milwau-

kee at the Church of Gesu, which is Marquette’s church.  We will be married by my brother Matt, 

who is a Jesuit priest at Gesu.  Diane and I are both excited for the wedding.” 

9.  Your neighbors in Court 12 know you as the guy who almost always wears shorts - even 

when shoveling snow recently.  What are some other things about Pat that neighbors in the 

Glen should know?  “Ah yes, I am a big fan of shorts.  Having grown up in Michigan and living in 

Milwaukee, my threshold for cold weather is pretty high.  You know it’s brutal out if I’m wearing long 

pants.  Another important thing to know about me is that I am a huge Marquette basketball fan.  This 

season has been a bit rough as it is a rebuilding year.  Apologies to my neighbors for any shouting.  

Next year, though, should be much better.” 

10.  What’s the best advice you’ve ever received?  And what’s the best advice you’ve given?  

“Well, with our wedding coming up very quickly, Diane and I are deep into wedding planning.  Every 

day there are several big details for us to tackle.  The best advice that comes to mind is one my 

mom gave Diane and me.  She told us to remember to enjoy the process.  And I think that is great 

advice for life.”     
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SPRING LANDSCAPE WALK-THROUGH SET 
Just a reminder, the Glen’s spring landscape walk-through is set 

for Saturday, March 14 at 9:00am.  Anyone interested in joining 

the walk-through should meet in the S. Stafford Street circle, 

where our landscape committee and representatives from Envi-

ronmental Enhancements, Inc. (EE), our landscape contractor, 

will begin a walk through the community to review the plantings 

in our common areas. 

There is a form with more information found on page 7 of this 

newsletter.  If you want to request that something be changed, 

such as the removal of an existing shrub or tree, the planting of a new shrub or tree, or the trim-

ming of a shrub away from windows, then you MUST complete the request form ahead of time 

and submit it by March 7.  Only items that are requested in advance will be considered. 

Please note that a request doesn’t always mean that the work will be approved and completed. 

  

TIME TO RENEW RED REFLECTORS 
The mulched beds surrounding our homes are actually common area property and are main-

tained by the Glen’s landscape contractor, EE.  However, some residents prefer to maintain their 

flower beds themselves.  To do so, you must apply annually for the Glen’s Red Reflector pro-

gram. 

Fill out and submit the form found on page 8 of this newsletter by March 7.  Applications for 2015 

are now being accepted for first-time applicants AND those who wish to renew their status.  

By placing a red reflector in the bed surrounding your home, you are notifying the contractor to 

skip that area. 

Please note that both the Landscape Request Form and the Red Reflector Form are found on our 

website at http://www.fairlington.org/glenindex.htm.  Both forms can be emailed to Corey Love, 

the Glen’s landscape committee chair, at glenlandscaping@gmail.com. 

 

LANDSCAPE CONTEST 

ENTRIES DUE 
In last month’s Glen Echo, we launched our 2nd annual “Most Des-

perate Landscape” contest.  Please see the form on page 9 for more 

details and information.  Entries must be submitted by March 7, 

2015 in order to be considered. 
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Fairlington Glen 

Common Area Landscape Request Form 

Note: Landscape decisions are typically made in the spring and fall. 

 

This is a request for the Association to fund and perform the following: 

____ remove an existing shrub or tree 

____ significantly trim a shrub away from windows 

____ plant a new shrub or tree 

____ This is a request to landscape and plant an area at my own expense. 

____ This is a request to make any other change 

 

Please describe your request and explain the location(s): 

 

 

 

Are any other units impacted by the requested changes? 

 

 

 

Name of Resident(s): __________________________ (check if co-owner __ or tenant __ ) 

Address: _________________________________________________ Court # ___________ 

Phone Number: _____________________ E-mail: ____________________________ 

 

Please return your completed form by March 7 to the Glen Landscape Committee 

c/o Corey Love, 3551 S. Stafford St., #B1 (Court 2) 

or by email to: glenlandscaping@gmail.com 
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FAIRLINGTON GLEN 

REQUEST FOR LANDSCAPING WAIVER 

The mulched beds surrounding our homes are common property and are maintained by the 

landscaping contractor.  However, some residents prefer to maintain their common front or 

side beds themselves.  In that case the resident should submit this form annually and place a 

red reflector in the common area bed.  

  

This form must be completed each year – it does not carry over from year to year!  

Forms for 2015 must be submitted by March 7.  

The responsible party: 

Will install a red reflector in the bed. 

Will weed, feed, water, prune, and deadhead the flower bed regularly. 

Will not install any invasive plants including but not limited to English Ivy. 

Will comply with Glen policies in using any pesticides. 

Will mulch with materials similar to those used by the Glen contractor. 

Understands that the Glen Board of Directors reserves the right to assume responsibility 

for improperly maintained beds. 

 

PLEASE PRINT 

Name of Resident(s): ________________________________ Co-owner/Tenant  

                       (circle one) 

Address: ____________________________  Court # ______________ 

 

Phone Number: _______________    Email:  ______________________ 

  

Please return your completed form by March 7 to the Glen Landscape Committee 

c/o Corey Love, 3551 S. Stafford St., #B1 (Court 2) 

or by email to:  GlenLandscaping@gmail.com 
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Fairlington Glen’s 

 “Most Desperate Landscape” Contest 
 

 

This year as part of our spring landscape walk-through the Landscape Committee will 

once again hold a contest to judge which common areas throughout the Glen are in the 

most need of landscape improvements.  Please submit an entry and help us transform 

landscape eyesores into beautiful spaces for all Glen residents to enjoy.   

 

 

How it works:  fill out the form below alerting the landscape committee which areas through-

out the Glen you think are most in need of landscape improvements.  Please do not list ad-

dress numbers but rather general locations, for example:  the rear of Court X or the intersec-

tion of 36
th
 St. and S. Stafford St.  Give a short description of why this area needs improvement 

and what improvements you would suggest to transform the space.  Each entry will be con-

sidered during the spring landscape walk-though scheduled for Saturday, March 14 at 9am.  

The winning entry will be selected by the participants of the landscape walk-though.  So 

please considering joining us on the walk-though and helping to select the Glen’s Most Des-

perate Landscape! 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name of Resident(s): _______________________________ 

E-mail address: ____________________________________ 

 

Location of “Most Desperate Landscape” 

 

Why is this area in need of landscape improvement? 

 

 

What improvements would you like to see done in this area? 

 

 

 

Please return your completed entry by March 7 to the Glen Landscape Committee 

c/o Corey Love, 3551 S. Stafford St., #B1 (Court 2) 

or send via email to:  glenlandscaping@gmail.com  
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HOME & GARDEN TOUR - SAVE THE DATE 

The 2015 Fairlington Home & Garden Tour, sponsored by the Fairlington Historical Society, will be 

Saturday, May 16.  Mark your calendar and plan to attend this biennial tradition that showcases 

our community’s architecture, grounds, and the unique character of each of our neighborhood’s 

homes/models. 

The tour committee is still looking for homes to add to the 

tour, especially those homes that have had recent major reno-

vations.  They hope to include at least one home from each of 

Fairlington’s associations and one of each floor plan (Braddock, 

Clarendon, Edgewood, etc.). 

In addition, the tour committee is seeking neighbors to partici-

pate in the tour as volunteers.  This is a great and rewarding 

opportunity to meet your neighbors and give back to your 

community at the same time while serving as a guide or house 

sitter on the say of the tour.  Help is also needed with tour 

planning, advertising, ticket sales, and fundraising with local 

businesses. 

To nominate your home or garden OR to volunteer with the tour, please send an email to        

fairlingtontour2015@gmail.com. 

 

ON YOUR MARK, GET SET, GO 

Registration is underway for the 2nd annual Fairlington 5K run/

walk, which is scheduled for Saturday, April 11 at 8:30am at Ab-

ingdon Elementary School. 

The 5K run winds through the streets of North & South Fairlington, including a stretch through the 

Glen.  The one-mile walk loops along S. Abingdon Street.  Both events start and end at the school. 

For registration info and more details, go to http://www.fairlington5k.com. 

Proceeds from the 5K and silent auction benefit programs at the school and A Cure For Ellie, a lo-

cal charity created by the McGinn family of Fairlington Arbor whose daughter Ellie, an Abingdon 

first-grader, was diagnosed with Leukodystrophy. 

Following the race, the school’s PTA will sponsor a Spring Festival that will include food, games, 

face painting, and more.  Tickets for the Spring Festival are $5 for those not registered for the 

Fairlington 5K. 
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TRASH & RECYCLING - IMPORTANT NOTES 

Regular household trash is picked up Monday through Saturday, with 

the exception of Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year’s Day.  All 

trash should be in secured trash bags and put out by 8am on weekdays 

and by 9am on Saturdays.  Trash must NOT be put out the night 

before.  Under our trash contract with Capitol Services, the following 

material is not allowed:  dead animals, oil, paint, batteries, construction 

materials, manure, tree stumps, dirt, stones, rocks, concrete, bricks, 

poisons, dangerous acids, caustics, explosives, and other dangerous 

materials. 

Recycling pickup is Wednesdays (except the three holidays listed above).  The contractor places 

recycling bins around the grounds on Tuesday.  Recycle materials before 8am Wednesday.  Glass, 

aluminum, and plastic should be placed into the bins.  Please remember to crush cans and bottles 

to create more space in the bins.  Newspapers, magazines, recyclable paper, and cardboard 

should be placed on the ground next to the bins AND should be bagged in paper bags or tied.  

Cardboard boxes should be broken down.  

GLASS/ALUMINUM/PLASTIC - IN THE BINS 

PAPER/CARDBOARD - ON THE GROUND NEXT TO THE BINS 

Large trash or bulk trash may be put out the first Saturday of each month.  But only bulk trash 

that is generated through the normal occupancy of the unit by the resident as a result of normal 

maintenance is accepted.  Materials listed as not allowed under regular household trash apply 

here as well. 

Renovation or construction debris is the responsibility of the co-owner and may NOT be left 

curbside.  Such materials should be disposed of by the contractor or by the co-owner or resident if 

the work is not performed by a contractor. 

Hazardous wastes such as paints, motor oil, household chemicals, 

and other toxics are NOT acceptable for curbside disposal.  Arling-

ton County residents may contact the Water Pollution Control Plant 

at 703-228-6832 for information on disposal of household hazard-

ous materials and electronics.  Disposal at the plant, located at 530 

S. 31st Street, is available most Saturdays from 9am to 3pm.  Con-

struction debris is NOT accepted.  In addition, the County hosts 

twice a year recycling days in the spring and fall.  Check future is-

sues of the Glen Echo for details on those events. 
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B-BUILDING REMINDERS 
At its February 10 meeting, the Board approved a contract with NOVA Painting in the amount of $14,795 for 

interior common hallway painting (same colors) in designated B-Buildings, which house four apartment style 

homes.  The contractor will begin work the first week of March. 

But while we’re talking B-Buildings, please make note of the following: 

Common Front Door - The common front door may not be left open since this is against the Arlington 

County Fire Code and has the potential to admit rodents. 

Common Hallway Mailbox - Larger mailboxes were installed in 2011.  Please do not let “junk mail” accu-
mulate in the common hallway because this can give the appearance to a potential burglar that people are 

not home. 

Common Hallway Lights & Smoke Detectors - If you notice a hallway light has burned out or is flickering, 
call or email the on-site staff.  Give them the building’s address and state the location of the problem.  If a 

smoke detector starts “chirping,” the battery may need to be replaced.  The on-site staff should be notified 

immediately.  Do not remove the battery yourself; it is against the law and puts you and your neighbors in 

danger. 

Common Hallway Smoking - Smoking in the hallways is not allowed.  It is a fire hazard, leaves an un-

pleasant odor, will eventually stain the walls, and can create problems for those who are allergic to smoke.  

Smokers are strongly encouraged to either smoke inside their units or outside the building.  Please do not 

throw butts in common areas. 

Common Hallway & Basement Storage - Only bicycles, tricycles, and baby carriages are allowed in the 

common hallways and basements, and only if all residents in the building agree and the items do not block 

access to exits.  Some limit on the number of such items may be imposed.  Nothing is to be affixed to hall-

way or basement walls.  Please note that towels should never be left hanging over the railings. 

Inside Common Hallway Door - The common hallway door leading to the lower level is to be kept locked 

at all times.  Every unit in the building should have a key because upper residents may need to access their 

main water cutoff, which is located in the basement. 

Noise - Noise can easily carry between both lower and upper units.  If you have a noise problem with a 
neighbor, the following suggestions should help to alleviate it: 

• Replace floor padding with heavy, sound absorbent padding. 

• Replace carpeting with thicker carpeting 

• Put padding under washers and dryers. 

• Line the front door frame with felt that has gum backing to prevent the door from slamming. 

• Use furniture and wall hangings to absorb noise. 

• Take measures to ensure animals are not loud as to create a disturbance to another unit. 

Follow these suggested procedures for dealing with a noise problem or other issues in order of action: 

• Calmly talk to the other occupants about the issue. 

• If not resolved and occupant is a renter, talk to the non-resident co-owner or their managing agent. 
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Fairlington Glen Contact List (March 2015) 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:  Meets second Tuesday of the month   

President  Jay Yianilos                 3570 S. Stafford, #B1                  703-888-1826              jasonyianilos@yahoo.com 

Vice President Susan Hunchar 4327 S. 36th                   703-820-9519  shunchar@hotmail.com 

Treasurer                   Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786              MaynardDixon@verizon.net 

Secretary                     Thora Stanwood  3551 S. Stafford, #A1                 703-998-7812 thorastanwood@gmail.com 

At Large  Laura Chadwick  3615 S. Taylor                   202-550-8939  laura.chadwick@hotmail.com 

         COURT REPRESENTATIVES GROUP (CRG):   Meets as called  

Chairperson Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

1 (27 units)  Alan Bow                    3525B S. Stafford                         703-379-1718             bowindus@hotmail.com 

2 (26)  Thora Stanwood 3551 S. Stafford, #A1  703-998-7812 thorastanwood@gmail.com 

3 (27)  Lauren Unger 3581 S. Stafford, #A1  703-762-6613 laurenunger@hotmail.com 

4 (23)  Therese Rose 4123 S. 36th, #A1  215-301-9191 theresemaddenrose@gmail.com 

5 (17)  Florence Ferraro 4118 S. 36th, #B2  703-927-6950 fdferraro1@verizon.net 

6 (24)  Jeremy Wiedemann 4172 S. 36th  323-434-3260 jmwiedemann@gmail.com 

7 (16)  Anna Reilly 4204 S. 36th, #B1  202-441-2029 anna-reilly@hotmail.com 

8 (16)  Anna Reilly 4204 S. 36th, #B1  202-441-2029 anna-reilly@hotmail.com 

9 (22)  Roxanne Sykes 3513 S. Utah  703-567-4865 roxannesykes@comcast.net 

10 (25)  Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

11 (22)   

12 (22)  Robert Wilson 3576 S. Stafford  703-578-4972 tunaan@verizon.net 

13 (23)  Chris Robinson 3516 S. Stafford  571-215-6031 crobinson22311@yahoo.com           

14 (14)  Ellen McDermott 4206 S. 35th  703-575-7864 ellenmcdermott@yahoo.com   

15 (36)  Mike Hahn 4270 S. 35th, #A2  703-578-3138 mhahn10262@cs.com 

16 (12)  Maynard Dixon 4316 S. 35th  703-379-9786 maynarddixon@verizon.net 

Other Coordinators and Committee Chairs:       

Archivist  Margaret Windus 3525B S. Stafford  703-379-1718 bowindus@verizon.net 

Basketball                   Patrick Murray 4144 S. 36th  703-931-7178 pgmurray@att.net 

Finance  Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786             MaynardDixon@verizon.net  

Glen Echo                   Jay Yianilos                3570 S. Stafford, #B1                   703-888-1826             jasonyianilos@yahoo.com 

Handbook                   Jocelyne Corderot 3525A S. Stafford  703-933-0956 jocorderot@yahoo.com   

Landscape                   Corey Love    609-412-4624 glenlandscaping@gmail.com  

Pool (co-chairs) Kristin Sneed 3584 S. Stafford  703-998-0250 Kristin.sneed@fhfaoig.gov 

  Kearsley Walsh 4124 S. 36th  703-379-7493 krrrww@comcast.net 

Recreation Passes Andrea Attilli      glenpoolpass@gmail.com 

Security  Dean Montanye 4312 S 35th  703-379-6801 combatdean@gmail.com 

Tennis  Will Smith  3525 S Utah  703-578-1076 willregina@verizon.net                    

Variance  Greg Lukmire 4234 S 35th   703-578-4844 glukmire@verizon.net 

Yahoo  Alison Trimble 4280 S 35th  703-931-7096 alisont@comcast.net  

On-Site Staff María Castro and Nelson Ordoñez                   703-820-9567             fairlingtonglen3m@verizon.net  

Property Manager Karen Conroy, Cardinal Management Agent                   703-565-5018             k.conroy@cardinalmanagementgroup.com 

EMERGENCY  NUMBER   (after business hours and on weekends and holidays)  866-370-2989 
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March 2015 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

Spring 

Landscape 

Forms Due 

8 

 

9 10 

Board 

Meeting - 

7pm/FCC 

11 12 13 14 

Spring 

Landscape 

Walk-Thru 

9am 

15 16 17 

 

18 19 20 

 

21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 

 

30 31     
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April 2015 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 

 

6 7 8 9 10 11 

 

12 13 14 

Board 

Meeting - 

7pm/FCC 

15 

Tax Day 

 

16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 

 

23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   


